
issues of quality, particularly in terms of the waterfront, that suggests hope
for a better urban environment in Shanghai. One indeed hopes that this
commitment is a long-term one. One also hopes that, as was the case in
Bilbao, Shanghai is able to develop an inspired vision for itself.

“Remaking the Image of the City” was based in part upon case material prepared by researchers
at the Harvard Graduate School of Design and presentations by Zhang Hui Min, Director of
Shanghai Municipal Construction Commission; the President of the Provincial Council of Biscay,
Josu Bergara Etxebarria; Juan Ignacio Vidarte, the Director of the Guggenheim Bilbao Museum;
and Luis Rodriguez Llopis, Director of the Bilbao Office of IDOM at the Waterfronts in 
Post Industrial Cities Conference, 7–9 October, 1999, Harvard Design School, Cambridge,
Massachusetts.
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4.19 View toward Pudong and Lu Jia Zui,
Shanghai.


